June 24, 2025, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of the
Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Kevin Bartlett, Brian Brown, Travis Clabbatz, Renee Wagner and Joe Heslop.

No public was present to comment, so the Public Comment statement was not read.

Brian Brown made a motion to adopt the minutes from the May 27" meeting. Travis Clabbatz
seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.

Joe Heslop reported that crack sealing was done, trenching on Prindle Road had started,
ditching as was being done as needed, grading was being done between the rains, the crew
helped haul material to Venango Township and hauling 2RC for the Township, roads were
cold patched before the seal coat, repaired the 130' blow out on Tarr Road with a french
mattress, and had started mowing the 2™ round.

Information was presented for the seal coating of the ends of Dougan Road at Station Road
and Prindle Road. Erie County Conservation would pay for one of the seal coats if the
Township would pay for the other.

Brian Brown made a motion to amend the seal coat contract with Suit-Kote to add the seal
coating of the ends of Dougan Road at Station Road and Prindle Road. Travis Clabbatz
seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Damage done by the DCOMM subcontractor Susco, installer of Charter/Spectrum fiber optic
cable, to Rich Hill Road was discussed. An estimate for repairs was being prepared and will
be forwarded to DCOMM.

The bid for the construction of the Multi-use Court will be advertised, opened and scheduled
for award at the July 14™ meeting.

Zoning permits were reviewed. Jerre Heyer is to be contacted regarding his permit application.
No Subdivisions were presented.

Travis Clabbatz made a motion to approve application to the Erie County Gaming Revenue
Authority for the installation of ceilings on the pavilions at the Greenfield Community Park.
Brian Brown seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

No subdivisions were presented.

Nothing from the Planning Commission.

Kevin Bartlett reported that the Fire Company was waiting for a wetlands delineation
determination on the property where the new station will be built.

The proposed Erie County EMS Authority is on hold due to the firing of the Public Safety
Director.

Nothing on Zoning Ordinance amendments.

Nothing on Solar regulations.

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to send a Nuisance Ordinance violation notice to 9217 Station
Road. There was a bus, a camper and an abandoned mobile home on the property. It is
unknown if anyone is living there. Neighbors have complained about rats. Brian Brown
seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

No new business.

No interest in schools or seminars.

No interest in schools or seminars.



Correspondence was reviewed.
No public was present for Final Public Comment.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 4405 through 4425,
PLGIT 12046 through 12080. The ACH payments as approved through the month were
documented. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried
unanimously.
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adjourn. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was
made. Motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary



